
 

Wednesday, SEPTEMBER 30, 2020 

 

 

• Hope everyone is well and enjoying the hot summer. 
September is arriving with improvements in the COVID19 outlook.   

 

• What’s happening in September?    
o Bowling has resumed. See who won games below. 

o Check out the Hole-In-One Golfers in the Golf section. 

o Line Dancing will continue via live stream on YouTube. 

o Solos Care collected a lot of money for School Supplies.  Read Ann Brown’s 

Solo Care section. 

o The Nominating Committee has found 2021 Board Candidates except for 
Communication Chairperson.  Please help or volunteer to find someone with 
some computer expertise who will be willing to learn the CA MembersFirst 
computer software.   

• The Solos Board is interested in your suggestions.  Email us with your ideas and 
thoughts.  

           

President’s Messages 
Sharon Stewart 

Email:   sstewart8877@gmail.com   



  
   

 

 

 

  

 The 2020 Solos Nominating Committee is working diligently to secure candidates 

for the 2021 Executive Board.     
  
Candidates for Communications Chair is still open currently.  Below is the Job 
Description for this position: 

 

• Assure that all Solos events and activities are communicated to the membership  

• Report monthly to the Board with update to include needs for discussion and decisions 

by the   Board  

• Maintain Solos website or designate a webmaster, to assure information is current and 

correct  

• Send out approved announcements and flyers to the club through the CA website 

software.  

• Create, produce or name a newsletter editor for the Monthly Solos Newsletter  

• Produce and submit articles for the Sun Rays magazine for each month in accordance 

with CA guidelines.  

• Be responsible for the posting of meeting minutes and financial reports on the Club's 
website. Retention is to be determined by the Solos Board.  
 

  
Volunteering to serve as a Board member is a great way to “give back” to our 
Solos family of friends. Please contact one of the nominating committee 
members if you are interested in serving on the 2021 Solos Executive Board.  
   
The nominating committee members are:  

Sally Paulson, 512-943-0333 
mygalsal7@sbcglobal.net  
Clay Tuttle, 309-269-3867 

Kathy Castoldi, 512-787-1057               
Dallas Anderson, 713-906-3404 



    

  

Special Interest Group Activities 

  

   Line 
Dancing  

  

  

• September has arrived and we still are not 
permitted to dance indoors. I’m keeping my fingers 
crossed that we may get the green light by the end of 
the month.   
  
• As soon we can resume safely, we will let you know. Our indoor transition plan 
is approved and it will be easy to update the registration calendar.  
  
• In the meantime, I am continuing my live stream YouTube Line Dance sessions 
twice a week. This is not a club event; anyone can join in and dance.  
  
• Tuesdays @ 10 am for beginner dances  
• Thursdays @ 11 am for improver/transitions dances  
• Click this link about 5 minutes before the session to join in  
• https://www.youtube.com/c/LineDancewithPhillip  
  
• To receive our weekly Solos Line Dance newsletter  

▪ Login to Sun City website  
▪ Select ‘My Memberships’ in the Resident Home sidebar  
▪ Put a check mark in ‘Line Dance’ in the Solos Club  

  
In the meantime, stay healthy!  
   
For more info contact:  
  
Phillip Pensabene   
cueballtwo@icloud.com  
202-412-2393  
 
  

https://www.youtube.com/c/LineDancewithPhillip
mailto:cueballtwo@icloud.com


  

 

* * * * * GOLF * * * * * 

   

 

Solos golf is the 1st and 3rd Saturday every month. 

Golfers will meet at Mulligan's after each golf 

tournament. 

Participation is limited to 40 players. 

  

Contact:  John Kogler  

Email: electra225ltd@aol.com 
 

Congratulations to Bob Nolen and Sandee Fox for their Hole-In-One! 

 

 

 

 

“As part of the Amazing Women & Sisters of the Green, 

once a week travel is made to different courses outside of 

Sun City to play 18 holes. On August 20th we played 

Forrest Creek. It was the 17th hole, par 3. I was lucky 

enough to have a hole-in-one, my first ever.” Sandee Fox 

 

  

 

 

mailto:electra225ltd@aol.com


BOWLING 
  
  

Good News!  
  

Solos Bowling has resumed bowling as of Thursday, July 30, 2020 at 9:50 AM. Every other 

lane will be vacant so we can social distance easily.  You will probably be bowling with 

your  

good friends to avoid being too near "strangers". You must wear masks when entering and  

exiting the bowling alley AND ANYTIME YOU ARE WALKING AROUND THE 

COMMON  

AREAS. While at your assigned lane it is not mandatory to wear masks if it is ok with the 

others on your lane.  Be sure to register to bowl before 4 PM on each Wednesday, before 

the Thursday Bowling time. (That 10 pin can't wait to cause you some frustration!)  If you 

have already signed up and now find you cannot attend, please remove your name from the 

roster or let Gail or Sue know and they will be happy to do it for you.    
  

We will be playing the Magic Score game and the Average Game so please bring $1 for 

each of those games if you wish to participate.  
  

Hope to see you there!  
  

Gail Cotteleer - 512.863.8032 If no answer, leave a message.  

Sue Bawcom - 940.395.6861 Call or text  

  

  

  



 

August Bowling Winners 

 

 

BOWLING RESULTS FOR: 08/06/2020 

AVERAGE POTS  -   We had 31 bowlers with $31 in the pot. 

1st Place – Kathy Stevebs - $10 

2nd Place – David McCormick - $9 

3rdPlace – Penny Jones - $7 

4th Place – Carole Terlip - $5 

200 or MORE GAMES – No 200 games this week 

MAGIC SCORE GAME 

          Sue Bawcom - $31 

 

BOWLING RESULTS FOR: 08/13/2020 

AVERAGE POTS  -   We had 34 bowlers with $30 in the pot. 

1st Place – Mona Myers – Not in pot 

1st Place – Agnes Lord - $10 

2nd Place – Sharon Stewart - $8 

3rd Place – Valerie Frye - $7 

4th Place – Kathy Stevens - $5 

200 or MORE GAMES 

         Agnes Lord – 202 – This is Agnes’s 1st 200 game this season 

MYSTERY SCORE GAME 

          Joyce Spicer - $31 

  



BOWLING RESULTS FOR: 08/20/2020 

AVERAGE POTS  -   We had 38 bowlers with $38 in the pot. 

1st Place – Jackie Kirsch – $10 

2nd Place – Ralph Ruth - $9 

3rd Place – Mona Myers - $8 

4th Place – Patrick Brian - $6 

5th Place – John Wardlow - $5 

200 or MORE GAMES 

         Stan Augustus – 200 – This is Stan’s 1st 200 game this season 

MYSTERY SCORE GAME  -  Ken Wellings - $34 

BOWLING RESULTS FOR: 08/27/2020 

AVERAGE POTS  -   We had 48 bowlers with $46 in the pot. 

1st Place – Bryan Mitchell - $13 

2nd Place – Jackie Kirsch - $11 

3rd Place – Sharon Stewart - $9 

4th Place – Velma Van Gorder - $7 

5th Place – Ray Bergman - $6 

200 or MORE GAMES 

  Ray Bergman – 201 & 232 – This is Ray’s 9th & 10th 200 game this season 

MYSTERY SCORE GAME 

          Pat Perry - $44 

 

 
 

 

  



SOLOS CARE  

 

 

Solos Care 

The Georgetown independent school district would love to thank you for your 

generous donations of $1100. With that money we were able to purchase 

(See inventory below) from their COVID supply list. They are always 

overwhelmed by what the Solos residents of Sun City do for them each 

year.  The administration has been meeting over and over again to make sure 

the students’ needs are being met this year. We have certainly helped. 

 

Ann Brown  

• 300 earbuds (individually bagged in a 100-pack order)  

• 162 colored dry erase markers 

• 120 32GB USB thumb drives  

• 120 doubled sided white dry erase boards +markers/erasers 

• 400 Black and white composition books 

• 8 tubs of 100 sanitizer wipes 

• 1 Case of 576 number two pencils   

Laura Antoine, GISD Administration 

 

 

 

This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under CC BY-SA 

http://riadzany.blogspot.com/2015/09/help-fill-school-bag-charity-concert-in.html
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/


MINGLE WITH SINGLES  

 

 

Mingle with Singles usually has a minimum of 60 attendees with a 
membership of over 230 Solos.  We are not sure when rooms or  

pavilions will be opened to accommodate such a large group.  When 
Thirsty Thursday can meet again, so will Mingle with Singles.  Keep a 

lookout for our monthly letters.    
  
  

  
    

  

  

A Note from the Editor  

This Solos Club newsletter is compiled and distributed by Sharon Stewart, 

President. The newsletter is published monthly and distributed to all Solos Club 

members via email. Current and past newsletters are available on the club’s 

website.  
  

Guidelines for Article Submission  
 Articles must be received by the 20th of the month to be included in next 

month’s newsletter  

 Articles must be submitted digitally using email  
  

~ Sharon Stewart     Email:  sstewart8877@gmail.com  


